MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2015
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, December 8, 2015, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 10, 2015 as read.

President Camardelle gave the following report on levee board projects:  1. The Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project – Phase I is complete. Additional money will be needed to level the rock breakwaters on the north side of this project. 2.  The levee board has the permit to complete the original segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.

President Camardelle stated that he met with Governor Elect Edwards and explained how Grand Isle is unique and the only inhabited island. To get to Grand Isle from other parishes you have to travel through several parishes whether coming from Baton Rouge or Jefferson Parish. Grand Isle is connected to Jefferson Parish by water and Lafourche Parish by land.

President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Senator Vitter and Cassidy, Representative Scalise and Graves, Jefferson Parish Officials, Town Officials for helping Grand Isle keep moving forward with the fight on coastal erosion and with funding for our rock breakwaters. He also stated that the new breakwater helped protect Grand Isle from the north winds that we have been experiencing.
President Camardelle thanked the board for helping with the rock breakwaters and checking the levees to help with hurricane season preparedness. He also stated that he is working closely with Jefferson Parish for projects to use their share of BP money to help safe and build up Grand Isle.
President Camardelle stated that he attended the annual levee board convention in New Orleans and had very educational meetings and the requested more money for more breakwaters. He met with the US Army Colonel and staff and requested some more rocks on Cheniere to help protect Louisiana Highway 1. The Colonel stated he wants to visit Grand Isle after the holidays to view the proposed area for consideration. The levee boards meet here to discuss concerns each of them are having and try to come with up solutions. He also attended workshops to discuss operations and maintenance of levees and drainage.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:38 p.m.
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